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C26 & C27, Poplar Drove and Willow Row/Road 
Has a traffic census been carried out on Ten Mile Bank? 
  
I can confirm that no traffic census was carried out on 10 Mile Bank.  
  
By way of explanation and background:  
  

 The need for traffic surveys was discussed and agreed with the relevant highway 
authority, Cambridge County Council. The Council did not require a survey of Ten Mile 
Bank. 

  
 Although the relevant stage 1 Road Safety Audit raised a concern about the use of the 

A10 by pedestrians, it did not so in relation to Ten Mile Bank.  
  

 Users of Poplar Drove and Willow Row currently need to use Ten Mile Bank for their 
ongoing journeys.  

  
 The public path along the top of the flood bank on the Great River Ouse allows 

pedestrians to avoid that section of Ten Mile Bank between Poplar Drove and Willow 
Row Drove.  

  
 The final design solution – as per the application – removes all need for bridleway users 

to use Ten Mile Bank  
  

Given the above factors, it was considered that no traffic census was required. 
 


